Langdon Heritage Commission                  November 5, 2014 Minutes 
Quorum: Dennis McClary, Andrea Cheeney, Cliff Oster, Caroline Cross, Mike Sweeney, Carole-Anne Centre
October Minutes: Andrea motioned to approve, Caroline second.  All approved with some spelling errors corrected
Treasurer Report: 1.Katie reported the LHC balance $ $11,392.08.       2. Iglesias family paid $15.00 to be a Friend of Langdon's Heritage
Correspondence: 1. Historic Resource Annual Monitoring Report to be sent before Dec 31. Mike and Dennis will review the report and get the report sent in a timely manner 2. Dennis will write the end of the year report for the Monadnock Region Fund and Putnam Fund.  3. Dennis will contact Bruce Bellows for a tour of Alstead Historical Society and let LHC members know what dates are available. 4. LHC members who are involved in researching the past annual Town Reports are asked to write out some interesting facts and stories that LHC can make available to be incorporated in the next town report or to be used in a future exhibit.  5. Town Hall shutters need repair, Dennis will ask Bob Fant or Rodney Campbell if they are interested it repairing them. 6. Amy Dixon asked LHC to send her any updates on our grant application. Commission members discussed various topics to be included in the update 7. NHPA is using a photo of our meetinghouse on the front of their annual appeal mailer. LHC will provide information to accompany the photo.
Archival Update:  1. Andrea and Angela to inventory the safe at a future date. 2. Annual Town Report research ongoing. 
Web/ Facebook update: 1. Andrea will work on some ideas over the winter.
Fund Raising/Social Activities: 1. LCHIP grant committee meets Nov. 17 to begin review of applications. Public announcement of grant recipients will be made on December 5th. 2. Commission members discussed the possibility of showing the Farm Bureau video as a social activity along with scanning/oral history session. Possible event in Feb.               3. Annual LHC newsletter in the planning phase. Ideas needed for content.
Meetinghouse rehab update: 1. Furnace installed 2. LHC members discussed the possibility of installing some kind of venting system in the bathroom or a possible commercial air fresher  3.  Septic system pumped 4. Dennis noted the alarm system went off for the bathroom temperature. Discussion of options: A. drain off water for the winter     B. contact Griffin Contracting to complete the winterizing project of the pipes. Members asked Dennis to contact Griffin to find out what need to be done. 5. Andrea informed the commission that Sarah Porter school can now use the meetinghouse as an emergency location since there is a bathroom and water source.
New Business: 1. Carole-Anne presented a CD John & Rita Gulardo had made from the slides that were donated by Royal and Dianne Holmes. John selected the slides that represented various images from plays that the Langdon Player preformed on stage. Thank you to John and Rita.
Adjourn.   Caroline motioned to adjourn, Andrea second.
Submitted by Carole-Anne Centre
